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South East New Territories Landfill Extension (SENTX)
4th Community Liaison Group Meeting
Meeting Notes

Date: 14 December 2022
Time: 9:30 a.m
Venue: Conference Room, Green Valley Landfill, Limited

Attendees:

Chairman: Ray Chung, Environmental, Assistant General Manager, Green Valley Landfill, Limited
Secretary: Jenny Cheng, Community Relations Officer, Green Valley Landfill, Limited

Yvonne Chan, Integrated Management System Manager, Green Valley Landfill, Limited

Michael Sheh, Mechanical Engineer, Gammon Construction Limited

Gogo Ng, Assistant Environmental Manager, Gammon Construction Limited

Edwin Ho, Property Management, Hong Kong Science and Technology Parks Corporation
(HKSTP)

Absent:

Gerry Lam, Executive Director & CEO, Integrated Waste Solutions Group Holdings Limited (IWS)
Tim Chang, Facilities Manager, ISS East Point Property Management Ltd (ISS)

Meeting Notes:

Introduction from the Chairman

The Chairman introduced the background of the SENTX project and the current operation of the
landfill. The Chairman said the SENTX area had started operation since 21 November 2022. He
invited the representatives from HKSTP and Gammon to express their views and concerns on
the SENTX operation.

Matters of concern

HKSTP

Edwin Ho of HKSTP said he had been working at HKSTP for about 1-2 years and had not scented
any odour or received any odour complaints from the tenants of HKSTP. He said recently the
tenants were mainly concerned about other issues such as car parking.
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Gammon

Both Michael Sheh and Gogo Ng of Gammon said they were not aware of any odour problem
from the landfill.

All representatives from both companies said they did not find any issue brought by the SENTX
operation to the surrounding area.

Date of next meeting

To be determined

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.



